
Last Friday evening I was privileged to be in the audience of our school showcase ‘Imagine’ 
and I can honestly say I was overwhelmed by the standard of performance from all students. 
It really was a fantastic show and I would like to congratulate all the students involved as 
well as Mrs. Mchugh, whose passion and commitment to performing arts is clear to see. 
There were many positive comments on Facebook:

 'The show was brilliant! Such talented students. Well done to everyone involved, including 
Mrs. McHugh for arranging this show'

'It was fabulous!

Well done everyone'

I was also thrilled to be able to hand out a substantial number of achievement badges during 
form time on Monday. These are awarded when a student reaches a specific number of 
achievement points that can be awarded for a range of excellent behaviours, both in and 
outside the classroom.

Over 400 Bronze achievement badges were awarded, for exceeding 60 achievement points in 
the Autumn Term and 66 silver achievement badges, for exceeding 150 achievement points. I
was pleased to see so many students being rewarded and wearing their lapel badges with 
pride.

Our focus this week in Assembly has been on The Rule of Law and upholding standards in 
school and the local community as part of the British Values focus through our personal 
development curriculum. Students have been reminded about the rewards and sanctions given
in school and the importance of being an ‘Upstander’ not a ‘Bystander.’

Dates for your diary are our Parents’ Forum meeting which will be online on Wednesday 
26th January 6-7pm – the agenda will include an update on our Personal Development plans 
from Mrs. Hulme.

If you would like to join us, please use this email and we will be able to send you an 
invitation on TEAMs:

parentsforum@claytonhall.academy

Year 11 Parents’ evening is due to take place on Thursday 3rd February. We would encourage
all parents to book a virtual appointment with their child’s teachers to discuss progress. Our 
online parents’ evenings have been extremely successful with staff and parents and are a 
much safer option currently. Parents received an email with their login information and how 
to book appointments last Friday.
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We have additional features in our  Xpressions App, and you can now see a summary of your
child’s Achievement and Behaviour Points. If you have not yet signed up, but would like to, 
please follow the link to our website:

Groupcall Xpressions – Clayton Hall Academy

There have been some changes announced this week regarding the national response to 
COVID. In line with this, students will no longer be required to wear face masks in 
classrooms (unless they would prefer to) but we will maintain masks in communal areas 
(corridors etc) until January 27th.

Extra-Curricular activities will resume from Thursday 27th January and external fixtures will 
resume from Monday 24th January. Assemblies will start to be face-to-face from Monday 
31st January.

Finally, a reminder that even though we are starting to see restrictions lifted, we rely on 
students to be testing twice weekly using Lateral Flow Devices available from school in order
to stop the spread of COVID in school. Please ask your child to speak to their Form 
Tutor/House Leader should they require more tests.

Kind regards

Caty Reid
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